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Our Next Meeting 

Thursday, Oct 4, 7:30 PM!

Watkins Park Nature Center

“Bee Forage Experts”

At our next meeting, Barbara and Arthur Gruver will be presenting a discussion on Honey Bee Forage. Their wealth of knowledge is derived from many sources, of which the most basic is “bee walks”. This is an activity everyone can take part in to discover what sources your bees actually like to visit. Their presentation will cover indigenous, agricultural and ornamental bee forage plants. The Gruvers have spent a lot of time taking photographs of bee plants which they will show at the meeting. If you want to know more about plant specifics and find out how your bees really operate, this meeting is a MUST!   

Hope to see everyone at the meeting,

Scott Seccomb

The President’s Smoker

PLANTING BEE FORAGE

If anyone is interested in planting bee forage on a medium to large scale, I am willing to donate my time, soil test equipment, and farm equipment to prepare ground and plant seed. Even if you don’t have enough land to plant a quantity of seed, sometimes you can get permission from landowners near you that are willing to cooperate. Its best to start planning and preparing ground at least 6 months, preferably 12, in advance of planting. We can test you soil for deficiencies and make recommendations for amendments. All I ask is that you contribute to the cost of fuel. Give me a call if this sounds like something you might be interested in.

CONGRATULATIONS NICOLE!

Nichole Majer took BEST IN SHOW with her cut comb honey at the Anne Arundel County Fair this year. Not bad for a second year beekeeper! Maybe she will bring some of that Vipers Bugloss plant that grows near the stream at her and Vas’s Virginia property. 

SHORT COURSE PLANNING

BUMBA is looking for a few good women and men to help organize next year’s Short Course Program. Areas where we need help are; selecting current, updated, beekeeping related information, copying and assembling course materials and scheduling guest speakers. David Morris has organized the course for years and will continue to assist as needed.

Now is the time to suggest improvement, changes and additions to next year’s short course program. Next year we will be including soap making by Toni Burnham and wax melting and candle making by Bob Cory. Thanks for the suggestions go to Famous Raymond Chu and Mr. Robert Cory.

PGCC BEEKEEPING COURSES SCHEDULED!

Joan Shea, has us scheduled to teach two Beginning Beekeeping Classes at Prince Georges Community College. The first class is scheduled for Saturday, November 3rd, 2007 at 9:00 AM. The second class is scheduled for Saturday, February 2nd at 9:00 AM. The rain date for the second course is on the following weekend, the 9th of February.

This is a perfect opportunity to recruit new beekeepers and excellent timing considering it’s just before our more intensive Short Course Program. These courses are only a few hours long and are only a basic introduction to beekeeping, designed to “spark an interest”. No hard questions or lengthy discussions here, just basic equipment, biology and management will be covered. With all the publicity of late and the increased awareness of beekeeping, I can’t imagine this being anything but a success and a great way to market our spring program. Please get in touch with me if you would be interested in teaching a course or assisting with one.    

BUMBA SALES FORCE SELLS THE MOST HONEY FOR A WEEKDAY!

With the exception of the very last day of the fair (Mondays), BUMBA Members sold the greatest amount of honey for a weekday, over $1,900.00 worth of honey on Thursday. This is well over $100.00 better than last year’s sales and, if I’m not mistaken, ranks BUMBA Members at the highest sales amount for a weekday for the last 2 years! The BUMBA Sales Team included; Robert Cory, Ed Jordan, Phillip Hazen, Lori Brown, Glynis Harvey, Nichole Balenger, Jim Henry, Jeff Forbes, Glory Ann Pigarut, Leigh Walton, Theresa Ostazeski, Toni Burnham, Matt Sattong, Thomas Earing and Scott Seccomb. Lori Brown came all the way from Saint Mary’s County to help out! Way to go team! We really do know our honey and know how to work the crowd! 

My Thanks to all that helped out! 

WANT TO SELL MORE HONEY? 

GIVE IT AWAY!

That’s right, GIVE IT AWAY! Everyone likes free stuff! Selling is no different than farming. You need to “plant the seeds” if you expect to harvest. I’m sure everyone’s heard that old expression; ”It takes years to find a customer and seconds to loose one”. Sales is one area where quality, trust and consistency are vital to a successful, ongoing sales program. Once you have properly nurtured that relationship, you will never loose it unless you want too. One of the best ways to get your products into the right hands is to pass out free samples. Get some small, decorative, glass jars (3 to 4 ounce) and make sure you attach your “attractive” label with you “tasteful” contact information on them. (Editor’s note: several suppliers, Gamber Glass, Brushy Mountain and others, have 6 & 8 ounce honey bears and plastic honey jars, ideal for samples.) Take a dozen or 2 to your work, your church, anywhere large groups of people meet. If you can stick around while they get snapped up, so much the better! Get them to taste it and then you have the chance to explain why your honey tastes better than other honeys they’ve had before. Remember, just because you got a new customer, that doesn’t mean you’ll keep them. Quality and consistency must be # 1 if you expect to keep that customer coming back for more. For some reason, small glass jars seem to hang around the house a bit longer than plastic things. People like the shape, like to put things in them. If your label is attractive and still affixed, your seed is planted! Keep on Farming! 

COMB DRAWING EXPERIMENT

BUMBA Member Tom Earing is trying an interesting experiment. Since packages arrived late last year and everyone has been feeding like crazy, he figures why not get them to draw out honey supers this fall for a jump on next spring’s nectar flow. Now this is innovative and a touch on the risky side! One problem I see here is that if the feed is on, they’ll start packing sugar water in as soon as the cells are beginning to be drawn out. However, if they have been fed up and have the required reserves in the top deep, perhaps all that nectar from the fall flow will be used to draw out the super and any nectar stored in the super will be wild nectar, not sugar water. This way, when the supers go back on next April 1st, assuming they have consumed most if not all of their sugar water fed from the previous years feeding, that super should have pure wild honey in it. For the purist, this could be an issue. Even if they only get the super frames drawn out half way from the fall flow, it’s still a good head start. 

Another potential issue is, even though the queen is reluctant to cross over a wide expanse of honey, if she does somehow manage to get up into the honey super and lay successfully, you then have a wax moth issue. Since wax moths find their food source in the old scales or husks of hatched brood, honey supers that have never had bees hatch from them are unlikely to suffer from wax moth infestation or damage. Keeping you honey supers for honey storage only essentially eliminates any chance of problems with wax moth in your honey supers. I just extract and stack and haven’t had any problems with wax moth in honey supers yet.

Scott Seccomb

CLUB PROGRAMS

Electronic Newsletter

Help us reduce our expenses by eliminating the hard copy news letter we mail out 6 times a year at a cost of roughly $1 per newsletter. People who don’t have email nor believe in computers, of course, would continue to receive it. Please inform our editor, David Morris, via email, if you are willing to depend on email delivery. Help keep club funds in the bank for club business.

YAHOO News Group

http://pets.groups.yahoo.com/group/BUMBABEE/
This is a fantastic tool and has unlimited uses for our club. So far, only 12 BUMBA members have signed up. Until you sign up and check it out, we’ll never know just how much help it can really be. If you haven’t signed up yet, do so and post any questions, photos, links to web pages or files you would like to share with your fellow beekeepers. The latest BUMBA newsletters are being placed online as well as photo albums made by members..

Queen Raising Program

QUEENS AND NUC’S

Leigh Walton is going full steam ahead with his queen rearing and nuc production project. Making nuc’s and queens in the fall? Can you say risky business?? The biggest risk in life, is never taking one. While Leigh was very successful this past spring, producing queens and nuc’s, this fall experiment will shed an interesting light on either how to do it or how not to do it. A proper drone supply and getting the queen bred this time of year is a hit and miss proposition. This is a prime example of how to learn and become proficient in what ever you choose to go after. Everything in beekeeping is an experiment and some of the best ideas emerge from experiments exactly like this. NO GUTS – NO GLORY 

If all goes right, Leigh Walton will have a new batch of queens and nuc’s for sale come next spring. Prices can’t be beat and I am sure quality will be above the commercial stuff. So if you want to expand your apiary next spring, need a queen or need to give a colony a boost, best to get on the list now. See Leigh for more information.

Leigh Walton

7515 Waltons Way, Lanham, Md.

Tel 301-577-3088

((((((((((((((((
Maryland State Fair Honey Table

An Eye-opening Experience

By Nicole Balenger

I've lived in Maryland all my life but until this year I had never been to the Maryland State Fair. Growing up in St. Mary's County, Baltimore seemed very far away. For all we knew they didn't even serve stuffed ham sandwiches up there.

When I arrived for my shift at the Honey Table it was already full sale ahead. Who wouldn't buy a few honey bears from Bob Cory?

I aproned up and started offering tastes of the honeys we had for sale: clover, alfalfa, wildflower, thistle, blueberry and orange. In addition to the liquid we had chunk honey, comb rounds and boxes, honey sticks, candles and hand creme. I took my clues from Glory Ann who easily engaged the visitors and made lots of new honey converts. It was my first opportunity to taste several honeys in succession, so I kept a spoon in my apron and sampled plenty of the product.

Several visitors asked "how do you make it taste like thistle?" With my one season of supering experience we talked about nectar flow and adding honey supers. A few people asked how or why I got into beekeeping--- "you look normal enough" in an unspoken cartoon bubble over their heads---giving me an opportunity to talk about the short course.

Late in the afternoon a big crowd of people came through the door. The fellow leading the group started talking about honey bees being an indicator species. While Glynnis Harvey spoke with him I thought, "Man, this guy looks familiar." After several more snaps from the photographer and as the crowd moved away, I realized it was Governor Martin O'Malley.

Greta stopped by to watch her Dad, Jeff, sell honey and agreed to do double-shifts when she gets tall enough to see over the counter.

The day's experience at the State Fair was especially helpful because the following week I had my first turn at selling some of my honey at a farmer's market. Giving out free samples generated a lot of interest and conversation, and maybe even a few sales, just as it had at the State Fair. And after listening to our BUMBA group work the crowds at the fair, I had all the versions of all the answers anyone could ask about honey bees. 

Niche Market to New Heights

By Nicole Balenger

Bee Pollen — Wild Pure Honey — Fresh Royal Jelly — When you come across a product with these ingredients you know they've cooked up something good. 

One of my workmates was on a project delivery to Vietnam when he came across such a product: Viet-Honey. Before you can turn the bottle to read the ingredients, there's something in the bottle that demands your attention: bee larvae. Viet-Honey is rice wine with bee larvae. And not just a few larvae, either. They take up the bottom 2" of the bottle. According to the bottle's label, Viet-Honey will "reduce ache and pain and stimulate digestion". One look and I can imagine how it just might do that.

This makes me wonder what the commercials might be for Viet-Honey. Picture two sweaty couples playing table tennis when one slams home the final point. They all then head to the cooler for a refreshing drink and out comes the chilled Viet-Honey. Yikes!

The bottle will be on display at the next BUMBA meeting. I will contribute the first $1 to a pot which goes to the BUMBA member who takes the first swig. This offer excludes Scott: it'll cost him $1 for a swig.

(The editor wants to thank Nicole for taking up the “Your article could be here!” challenge. She met the challenge superbly!)

OCTOBER FEEDING

By Scott Seccomb

By the time mid-October rolls around, all your winter prep should be near completion. I am not a big fan of feeding unless it’s absolutely necessary for a split or an experiment. Some people feed right up and through December in some cases and I guess it’s possible if the temperatures stay warm and they can move around enough to access the feeding pail. But remember, the syrup they’re taking out of the feeder needs to be stored, cured and capped before they can use it for actual food/sustenance. This means another 30 days in some cases, and is weather (temperature, humidity) dependent. In the ideal world, the goal here is to supply them (or let them forage in the fall) with enough food to get them through to next year’s nectar flow, starting around April 1st, and to allow for 2 or 3 cycles of brood buildup before the flow begins, that is all. If they still have too much food on when the brood begins to really expand (Feb, March, pre-flow) early swarms are likely due to being honey bound (no room for brood). Also keep in mind that all that sugar water honey that’s left over in the top brood box has to go somewhere when the brood nest expands rapidly. If they don’t use all of it for brood expansion and have an abundance of sugar water honey left over in the brood chamber when the flow starts, what do you think they will do with it? Since the queen is laying in big numbers now so the colony can capitalize on the nectar flow ahead, she needs more and more room to lay. The workers will relocate that excess sugar water honey to those nice empty supers you going to put on and that stuff is not honey. On the other hand, if there aren’t enough stores when the brood nest starts expanding, the colony will starve out and die unless you supplement. Or depending on your timing, if you feed late, they will never build to the strength required for big honey production in a timely fashion, you’ll miss the first 30 days or so of the flow. 

There is such a narrow window here when everything has to go right. It’s a supply/demand dilemma driven by weather conditions and brood requirements and it can be quite tough to accurately predict considering our whacked out weather. For the purist, I would just as soon have them near empty during the killing time (Feb to early March) and start feeding 1:1 for brood building and supplement them with fondant if needed, to get through to the nectar flow. However you do it, you need a big population of bees come April 1st. At least this way, I know there isn’t going to be any sugar water honey in the supers when I go to remove them, or at least very little. This calls for very, very, close monitoring and can be disastrous if you slip up, forget, or the weather turns cold for an extended period. You also need healthy, quality bees and a strong, viable, queen that is healthy in all regards that will build that colony rapidly so they will be ready to work in big numbers come April 1st. 

Timing is everything. You either manage bees, or just keep them alive.

See everyone at the meeting,
      Scott

What are Your Bees Doing This Month

David Morris

Questions welcome at beefriend@verizon.net

What you missed at EAS 2007

This year EAS was right next door to Maryland, meaning a cheap and easy trip to visit a major beekeeping meeting and learn the latest in beekeeping. EAS 2008 will be in Kentucky. Bob Cory and I shared a two bedroom dorm suite with a kitchenette, not that we needed any food since the meals were all you could eat buffets. The dorms were right next to the conference center, so we didn’t have far to walk in the summer heat and humidity. The apiary was run by Maryland Inspector Bill Troup, and was a short walk to the parking lot, with a tent and ice cold drinks to keep you cool.

The presentations that most impressed me were by Dr. Heather Mattila (post-doc, Cornell Univ.) and Dr. Freddie-Jeanne Richard (post-doc, N. Carolina State Univ.) Dr. Mattila’s presentation was “Benefits of Genetically Diverse Colonies”. Dr. Mattilla  tested colonies headed by queens that had been artificially inseminated with the semen of either one drone or a mixture from 13 drones. Packages and the queens and introduced into hives, and after the population was the primarily the queen’s offspring, the hives were all shaken onto bare foundation. The amount of comb drawn, brood raised, pollen and honey stored, and hive weight were carefully measured. The hives were not fed or medicated (except to measure mite loads); they had to live on their own resources.

The researchers had no idea which hives were which, but that soon became apparent as the summer progressed. The hives clearly began to separate into those that could and those that couldn’t. Her charts showed that the multiply mated hives clearly out-performed the single-drone mated hives. Some of single-drone mated hives did not even draw 10 frames of comb, none of those hives survived to the end of the calendar year. The multiply mated hives were vigorous and prosperous; some survived over the winter and she is still tracking their progress.

The lesson here is quite clear; a successful hive needs a genetically diverse population of half-sisters. We know from other experiments that we can select lines that specialize in, or are more interested in, collecting pollen, hygienic behavior, defending the hive, or other traits. Dr. Mattila’s work shows that if you have a hive with limited interests (undertakers, pollen, house cleaning) then the hive will be missing other critical skills. This is why it is essential to have a good and diverse drone population in a mating yard.

Dr. Freddie-Jeanne Richard’s talk was “The Effects of Queen Mating on Supersedure Rates in Bees”. Taking a different look at queen mating, Dr. Richard asked what are the physical effects of a queen’s mating and the response of the worker bees. Using artificial insemination, queen bees were inseminated four ways; one micro-liter (1 ml) of saline, 1 ml of mixed semen, 10 ml saline, or 10 ml mixed semen. The saline inseminated queens became drone layers. The 1 ml semen inseminated queens produced a poor brood pattern. The 10 ml inseminated queens produced a normal brood pattern. 

As expected, the 10 ml semen mated queens were rarely superseded. The 1 ml saline inseminated queens were, as expected, rejected immediately. Amazingly, the queens with 10 ml saline were better accepted than the queens with 1 ml semen, which were rejected at close to the same rate at the 1 ml saline queens. To provide one more test, new queens were mated with 1 ml semen and 9 ml saline. These were treated more like the 10 ml semen mated queens. Clearly, the physical attribute of a full spermatheca (fully mated) improved queen acceptance. 

Beekeepers complain about high supersedure rates and poorly performing queens. Certainly all the chemicals used in commercial operations, including queen suppliers, affect queen performance and acceptance. But now we have the evidence that poor mating affects acceptance and performance. Successful queens need to be raised in a strong colony in swarm mode so that the queen larvae are fed abundantly, in the cleanest hive possible (no mites, no chemicals, no disease), and needs good weather and an abundance of drones to be properly mated. As Dr. Dewey Caron has said in the past, package producers produce hives that produce bees in the south, not necessarily honey in the north. If you plan to produce your own local queens, keep the above points in your plan.

Fall Feeding and Cleanup

Scott has admirably covered Fall feeding. If you do plan to feed, we’re getting down to the last days. Syrup not converted to “honey” will crystallize in the comb. Remove any queen excluders and excess equipment. If you plan to feed after it gets cold, use sugar patties; either fondant you cook up yourself, or a stiff honey-powdered sugar mix, using your own honey. 

At EAS I met an old friend, Dr. Gordon Wardell, the former Maryland apiculture extension officer. Since he moved to Tucson, he has been working on a bee protein supplement called Mega-Bee ™. You may have seen it mentioned in two recent articles by Randy Oliver in the American Bee Journal. Gordy, who received his PhD on bee nutrition, has developed a mixture of proteins and enzymes that can be fed in a syrup or in patty form and is going on the market right now. His experiments show that the bees don’t normally store Mega-Bee ™, they consume it immediately. Although is getting late for feed like this, considering our bad summer, this is an ideal supplement for the Fall; it helps strengthen the bees by providing a needed protein boost that gets bees ready for the winter. In the Spring it will boost brood production by giving the nurse bees the food they need to produce nutritious larval food. 

Gordy is sending a box of 5-pound packages of Mega-Bee ™ as door prizes for this Thursday’s BUMBA meeting (if the US Mail delivers on time.) Attend the meeting and check out this new product! 

((((((((((((((((
George Imirie, Noted Maryland Beekeeper, Dies at Age 84

Worked on Atom Bomb 

Founded Montgomery County Beekeepers Association

George Wady Imirie, Jr. age 84 of Rockville, Maryland, who tirelessly promoted beekeeping and public education about bees, passed away on September 6. Mr. Imirie founded the Montgomery County Beekeepers Association (MCBA) in the 1980's and led it until his retirement in 2004. For many years, he and his sons thrilled adults and children alike at the Montgomery County Fair by giving demonstrations with a live hive of honeybees inside a screened room. George wore only shorts and a t-shirt, and sometimes doffed the t-shirt. The Maryland State Beekeepers Association, which he had served as president, named the yearly award for distinguished educational activities in Maryland "The George Imirie Award."

George was an Eastern Apiculture Society (EAS) certified Master Beekeeper and was a stalwart promoter of that certification program. He advocated an involved, scientific approach to hive management and was well known for urging people to be "beekeepers not bee-havers." His opinionated and blunt "Pink Pages," a monthly publication, was read by beekeepers all over the world.

George Imirie began keeping bees at the age of nine, following in his father's and grandfather's footsteps. He earned degrees from the University of Michigan, George Washington University, and American University. During World War II, despite being declared 4-F (he was blind in one eye), he was surprised when he was drafted into the Army. He was sent to Oak Ridge, Tennessee, and Los Alamos, New Mexico, to work on the Manhattan Project and the atom bombs dropped on Hiroshima and Nagasaki. After the war he took up his family auto parts business, founded in 1916, and built up his apiary (bee yard).

 In recent years, despite having several strokes, Mr. Imirie continued beekeeping using an electric scooter to get around. When the Maryland State Beekeepers Association arranged with the state of Maryland to produce automobile license plates with a beekeeping logo, he was given the prototype, which he proudly affixed to his scooter: BEE 000.

In 1999 he contracted throat cancer, which caused his previously booming voice to become a raspy whisper. However, that didn't stop him from running the monthly beekeepers’ meetings, where he would quiz both neophyte and experienced beekeepers on their scientific knowledge, correcting them if they were not completely accurate. "You had to know your material if you were going to give a presentation and he was in the room. He had a low tolerance for ignorance and error. His high standards made us all better beekeepers, and we will miss his guidance," said David Bernard, President of the MCBA.

Mr. Imirie's death comes soon after the sudden death of his son, Arthur, of a heart attack on July 20. He is survived by his sons Allan, Aaron, and Alexander, three grandchildren, and five great grandchildren. 

The Montgomery County Beekeepers Association is contributing a donation in his honor to Casey House Montgomery Hospice in Rockville, where George spent his last days.

George Imirie: An Appreciation

By David Morris

Those of you who took up beekeeping in the 21st century missed an opportunity to meet and know a truly original and independent character, George Imirie. Never the shrinking violet, George made his presence known. Conservative, strongly opinionated, crusty, abrasive, proud of his scientific training and his scientific approach to beekeeping, his nature abhorred a vacuum of beekeeping knowledge. He goaded and pushed his members to learn and excel in beekeeping. Every time a Montgomery County Beekeeper Association member passed the Eastern Apiculture Society “Master Beekeeper” exam, he treated it as a personal  accomplishment. He often bragged that there were more Master Beekeepers in Montgomery County  than in most states; he took great pride in his members’ beekeeping accomplishments. When he bragged about his Master Beekeepers, or when he chided you for not knowing the latest scientific knowledge, he wasn’t just giving you a hard time, he was challenging you to be observant and informed. If you wanted his respect, you had to know your stuff. 

George also was Maryland’s greatest beekeeping ambassador to the public. He gave more talks to school children in Maryland than any other two people combined. After giving talks to over 6000 school children he was presented with a certificate of appreciation by the Montgomery County School Board for sharing his knowledge and interest in bees. 

Very active in Maryland beekeeping, George was president of the Maryland State Beekeepers Assoc in 1992-1994. He would travel anywhere he was invited and gave many presentations across Maryland. We will miss him.

Eva Crane, World Beekeeping Authority, Dies at Age 95. 

Founded “International Beekeeping Research Association” (IBRA)

Eva Crane, one of the world’s great beekeeping authorities, died on September 6, at age 95. Some of her most well-known books are “Archaeology of Beekeeping”, “Honey, A comprehensive Survey”, “A Book of Honey”, “Bees and Beekeeping: Science, Practice, and World Resources”, and “The World History of Beekeeping and Honey Hunting”, documenting many of the historical and cultural practices of beekeeping world-wide as well as the scientific knowledge and economic role of  bees and beekeeping.

Eva Crane began beekeeping when she received a hive as a wedding gift in 1942 (think WWII sugar rationing and you’ll understand it better as a gift). At the time she was a lecturer at the University of Sheffield with a doctorate in nuclear physics. Her new-found interest in bees and beekeeping, coupled with her intellectual energy, led her to found the publications Journal of Apicultural Research, and Apicultural Abstracts, as well as the Bee Research Association (later renamed the International Bee Research Association). She left the world of nuclear physics and ultimately wrote 180 articles and books on beekeeping. 

MSBA Fall Meeting, Elections, and Annual Honey Show

November 10, 9:30 AM 

Md. Dept of Ag. HQ, 50 Harry S. Truman Highway, Annapolis, MD

The featured speaker at the next MSBA meeting will be Robin Mountain. Currently a  Dadant dealer in Kentucky, he is the former Kentucky apiculture extension agent and a former South African beekeeper. Robin will talk about the South African experience with the Cape (apis mellifera capensis) and African (apis mellifera scutellata) bees. Dr. Bob  Berthold, author of a book on beeswax crafting, will talk about, and demonstrate, beeswax crafting. Also expect a speaker on the latest CCD discoveries. 

The Annual Elections will see the election of a new president, as Carol Johnson has reached the mandated term limit of two years. The MSBA Honey Show is the final show of the year. In addition to high paying prizes, the local association with the most ribbons wins the “Best Club Showing” award. Rules are posted on the MSBA web page at http://iaa.umd.edu/mdbee/main/HoneyShow.html
((((((((((((((((
FREE STATE Bee Supply

Your local bee supply dealer

Please be sure to call ahead to set up a time to visit! Contact Dave or Laura Polk at 301-580-9313.  As always, thanks for your continued support!

Dave and Laura Polk
One Last Word: DUES!                                               Please check the year on your label!
E

very club needs a little money to keep it going. Although BUMBA is solvent, dues are needed to cover meeting room rental, speakers, refreshments and the newsletter. BUMBA annual dues are $15. We hope you’ll remember to bring your cash or check to the next meeting. Phil loves to find checks in the mailbox. Send your $15 dues check to: 

Phil Hazen, BUMBA Treas., 330 HIGHVIEW RD., TRACY'S LANDING, MD, 20779

NAME: _____________________________________________________________________________

ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________________________

CITY: ________________________________________
ST _______
ZIP _____________________

TELEPHONE: _________________________ EMAIL: ____________________________________

( Check if you would like a hardcopy of the newsletter in addition to an email copy.

( Check if you do not want your name and address published in a BUMBA member directory.

BUMBA Meeting Location – Watkins Park Nature Center

BUMBA annual dues are $15. Our regular meetings are held on the 1st Thursday of the even months (except December) at the Watkins Park Nature Center, 301 Watkins Park Drive in Largo. From Route 301 or I-495 take Central Ave. (Rte 214) to the intersection with Enterprise Rd. (Rte 193). Turn south onto Watkins Park Dr. and go ½ mile to the park. Follow the road all the way to the back to the Nature Center. We thank the Nature Center Staff for their assistance. For information about the Nature Center, please call 301-218-6702 
Put these dates on your 2007 BUMBA Calendar:

August 2    
7:30 p.m. BUMBA Meeting 

August 6-10
EAS Short course & Conference

Oct  4     
7:30 PM BUMBA Meeting 

Nov 10  
MSBA Fall mtg., 9:30 AM, MDA Hq, 50 Harry S. Truman Pkwy, Annapolis

Dec 11     
6:00 PM Holiday Party 
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